
What’s happened in October?

- ���UK inflation stands still

- �A 16 year high for the US 10-year treasury

- �The European Central Bank pauses  
for breath

Market summary

The UK headline inflation rate stood still this month but consumers  
are continuing to feel the pinch as labour costs drive another rise in 
goods and services inflation. It’s unlikely we’ll see any cuts from the 
Bank of England until we see a sustainable drop in services inflation.

It’s more of a mixed picture in the Euro-area where tighter financial 
conditions are weighing on demand. Germany’s manufacturing heavy 
economy is stalling, whereas France and Spain have seen small gains.

Across the pond, the US is showing signs of a strengthening economy. 
Annualised GDP growth accelerated to 4.9%, however this strength 
caused the 10-year treasury yield to surpass 5% for the first time in  
16 years. 

Markets may feel uncomfortable at the moment, but we’ve seen 
patience be historically rewarded. 
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Important information: This document is intended to support a conversation with your financial adviser. Any views expressed 
within this document are intended as general information only and should not be viewed as a form of personal recommendation. 
It should not be construed as financial advice from Parmenion Capital Partners LLP. If you are unsure whether an investment is 
suitable for your needs, you should speak to your authorised financial adviser. All investment carries risk: the value of investments 
and any income from them can go down as well as up and you could get back less than you put in.
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